April 2024

Dear Friends,

We hope you had a wonderful Easter! This year has been busy for us with several -

1.

trips planned for Goran and Beth's final classes before graduation. We are so thankful

for how God continues to grow and change us and for the opportunities he gives us
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to show his love and share his Word with others. And we are encouraged to see God
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bring along new people who want to serve him throughout the world!

I (Goran) spent Easter weekend at a beautiful camp in Minas Gerais, Brazil, training around 50
participants from Brazil, Japan, Chile, Uruguay, Romania, USA, Mexico and Venezuela. We had a
great time of worship, hearing God's Word, listening to testimonies of his faithfulness, spending time
in fellowship and learning how to be more effective servant leaders as we use soccer to open doors
for sharing the gospel and making disciples. Not even the rainy days dampened the spirits of the
participants. Everyone enjoyed the times in the classroom and on the field. As last year, I

was challenged in my walk with the Lord.

It is always a gift to spend time with our Ambassadors partners whom we've known since our years
in Brazil from 2005-2011: Cullen, one of our first board members, Pastor Ze, Luciano and Camilla,

and Ricardo. Please pray for God to guide them in ministry and to provide financially for them.

Two participants, Pastor Ken Hamada from Osaka and one of his elders, Marcio, came from a
Christian and Missionary Alliance church in the capital city of Brasilia. Their church is planning a

mission trip to Japan in January of 2025, which is exciting.

On the first day of our arrival in Sao Paulo, we visited the soccer ministry at PACA led by Edgar, who
was a very young man back when we started ministry there in 2005. Since then it has grown
tremendously. What a blessing to see how much Edgar and others are able to share the gospel with

people from the community. Please pray for him, Levi and Giba who serve so faithfully.



On April 12th I head to Kenya for another training. Please pray for strength as

I prepare, travel and lead the training.

We thank you with all our hearts for your faithful support and prayers for us!

With much love,
Goran and Beth




